To: David Haas

Cc: Barbara and Karen

Dear Mr. Haas

Barbara and Karen (Wyncote/haas),

I am writing to introduce myself to you, and to update you on the grant that the Media Consortium received from the Wyncote foundation to support our collaborative reporting effort, Campaign Cash.

The first phase of Campaign Cash concluded successfully in February. The second phase of Campaign Cash will take place early this fall. I’m very excited to report that for this second phase TMC will have the opportunity to collaborate with We the People, a new non-profit project of the Foundation for National Progress founded by Jay Harris. 
We the People is a temporary network of advocacy and media groups organized to protest the infusion of corporate cash into democratic elections. Allying with We the People will greatly increase the impact of the reporting by TMC journalists participating in Campaign Cash.

The second phase of the Campaign Cash program will also incorporate learning from the first phase. For example, we have learned that cross-platform collaboration creates additional impact, so we will be pairing print/digital reporters with radio and video reporters. We also have learned that reporters benefit from talking with each other as they create stories, so in phase two we will implement conference calls to enable reporters to learn from each other and enrich their stories. 

We are very pleased that We the People has agreed to pay Tracy Van Slyke, TMC’s former director, to moderate and manage these collaborative efforts as part of the Campaign Cash project. We the People also has guaranteed that they will use the media megaphone they are building to push out the stories TMC reporters produce for Campaign Cash. All publicity related to Campaign Cash will acknowledge the Wyncote Foundation grant.

I have attached the MOU we have signed with We the People. Please let me know if you have any questions about this exciting opportunity to increase the impact of your generous grant. If this effort is a success, TMC would like to replicate it across a range of policy issues.

Sincerely,

Jo Ellen Green Kaiser, Executive Director

The Media Consortium

joellen@themediaconsortium.com
Tel: 415-878-3862
Twitter: jgksf

www.themediaconsortium.com
